Fox Valley Workforce Development Board

Youth Council Meeting
December 6, 2010
Approved Meeting Minutes

Members Present:  Dr. Geigle, Ms. Kohn, Ms. Milka, Ms. Rank, Ms. Lemieux, Ms. Cronmiller, 
Ms. Wollangk
Members Absent:  Mr. Richmond, Ms. Valdez, Mr. Hebel, Ms. Fields

Others Present:  Ms. Meyer, Ms. Welch

Mr. Geigle called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.
Approval of Minutes:  Ms. Milka made a motion to approve the minutes of June 8, 2010.  Ms. Wollangk second.  There was no further discussion and the minutes were approved.  

K-12 Activities Update:  
· Ms. Lemieux gave an update on the recent Reality Stores (Boys and Girls Club-Oshkosh, Clintonville, and New Holstein) and a schedule of upcoming sessions:  Seymour High School on March 8th, Berlin on March 23rd, and Kimberly on April 14th.

· Ms. Rank discussed the upcoming career fairs; the Oshkosh session (March 17th) serves 1000 students and the two rural locations (Waupaca on April 29th and Hilbert on May 11th) are about 250 each.

· Fox Cities (April 6th) is 3000 students so it has a different format in order to have more communication amongst presenters and students.  It has a “trade show” feel with 60 booths with 16 different career clusters; students must visit three different clusters within the one hour time frame they attend the fair.  Final details are being currently being discussed and Ms. Milka will let the committee know once they are finalized.  Ms. Wollangk would like a one page information sheet in order to provide information to the Appleton Rotary meeting for potential volunteers and presenters.  Ms. Milka noted the committee is hoping to do training in early February on how to best work with this youth population (as requested by past volunteers/presenters).  
c)  Chamber partnership:  Ms. Milka is the Director of the Career Connection and has space in the Fox Valley Workforce Development Board administrative office.  Ms. Milka also coordinates EDP program in order to gain high school credit.  Three handouts were distributed for services that are offered by the FVWDB and Chamber Education services teams.  Ms. Jill Valdez and Ms. Kathy Rank from the FVWDB office serve on the team; it is a great collaborative effort.  The FVWDB has also partnered with the Oshkosh and Fond du Lac Chambers to better partner with education services teams in order to best use resources and not duplicate efforts.  

Summer Youth Employment Program Report:  
· 66 youth participated and 40 are in the WIA Youth Program
· 4 youth received 1 high school credit for hours worked in the summer program
· 34 worksites (16 non-profit)
· 5 youth received full time jobs after the summer program ended
· Total hours worked = 9,639.50
· All participants attended 1 workshop per month on career planning
· Pre/Post assessments were administered to every participant
· 1 youth attended a 2 week STEM robotics camp at UW- Fox Valley
· Youth attended a pizza party at the Neenah office for their successful completion of the summer program
· All youth wrote thank you letters to their supervisors and also received a $50.00 Kohl’s gift cards for back to school clothing
· Summer youth pre and post test assessments:  used worksite evaluation instead of a more in depth evaluation.  
The committee thanked Ms. Lemieux and FVWDB staff for their hard work in making the summer program a success again this year.


Discuss and Develop Programming:  a) Aging out of Foster Care:  There is programming in the area, but Ms. Welch feels it could be connected better.  She would like to figure out how to engage youth into the WIA Out of School or Adult programs and get individuals into a school, employment, or military track in order to learn a skill or trade.  Ms. Welch would like the Youth Council to provide insights on how to best partner with community and outside organizations in order to best utilize resources and assist this population.  

Ms. Cronmiller suggested pulling together a focus group of school counselors, health and human services, housing resources, etc. to see how we might work collaboratively to target this group and how to do provide services better, and then map out the available resources.  It was discussed to start initiating something in January and then meet again in early February.  Ms. Cronmiller suggested doing outreach in each community/county.   Cheryl asked members to send names for the invite lists together by the end of the year and then send invites out in early January.  The structure of the meeting was discussed:  a 2 hour meeting, possibility 9-11:30am, find out what are the resources, how do we connect pieces, identification of strategies, and finally, set goals.  FVWDB staff can invite the counselors and principals as they already have information on a database, would also need to invite school military representatives.    
b)  Juvenile Offender Population:   there is overlap with the aging out of foster care but these would be two big projects to accomplish.  If there is a good process done for the foster care youth, it may be easy to tie in the other population and will help those kids as most people working with the foster care would also work with the offenders.  At this time, a decision was made to focus on the youth foster care piece.

WIA Program Performance:  An explanation on common measures was distributed.  There is no longer older vs. younger youth measures as they are combined.  All measures were met/exceeded except for the literacy/numeracy measure; however, nine out of the eleven other boards also failed the measure.  There is a webinar in January from DWD and youth CMs will be asked to attend as a group.  Meeting/exceeding performance can affect funding levels, so failing for two years is a problem (program can be on probation or funding is affected).  

Ms. Lemieux noted this measure comes from a pre/post assessment; she monitors if the tests were done/completed and also entered into ASSET by subcontractor staff.  It’s in the contract that the same tests are used across the board.   Ms. Welch has to send a letter to DWD stating how the FVWDB/contractors will improve on this measure.  Mr. Hesse noted that since the youth numbers are small to begin with, one or two individuals can have a large effect on the measures.  
FOCUS on STEM:  Ms. Milka discussed the science, technology, engineering and math initiative and gave two handouts.  She also discussed the recent hands on experience at McCain Foods exposing students to the science of food.  The next event is at FVTC and will highlight horticulture, the fab lab, and electronics.  Hopefully 80 students will be able to attend.  

Ms. Milka noted that students are selected by a first come, first served basis.  There is also a Facebook page and a website is being developed.  WE energies/Time Warner/McCain paid for the student busing to McCain Foods.  Students have only paid $10 for a t-shirt.  The ultimate goal of the project is the group would be THE general resource for STEM in the Fox Valley area.
Other Business:    Ms. Welch noted that on behalf of the FVWDB, all subcontractors will receive a $100 check to thank them for their hard work over the past year.
Adjourn:    Ms. Cronmiller made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Ms. Rank second.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:52 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Welch

